The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, November 7, 2016 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting was Mayor Medesa Sander, City Clerk Sheila Herman, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Bob Tryon, Barb Matal, Thomas McElroy and Casey Shaw.  Also present was residents Martin Brungardt, Kim Brungardt and maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell.

In the citizen’s comments, Martin brought discussion to council for a lot easement.  Martin and Kim left the meeting at 8:13.  Bill made a motion to pay $1,000 for land north of the Fire Station pending contract approval.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried.  

Bill made a motion to approve the October 10, 2016 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Clerk presented City mail, water screening reports, bills and made note that office supplies will need to be replenished.  

City Maintenance personnel reported all water samples up to date and two bacteria samples are due at the end of November.  The September water samples were not delivered by mail to the KDHE lab in the required time causing a violation.  KDHE sent replacement bottles and the samples were again mailed in October.   All water systems are in good order.  She attended the lead/copper training in Hays on November 1st, received training hours towards her license and got up to date on the latest information for lead/copper sampling, changes to protocol, procedure, rulings and other helpful updates.  She has been in contact with Mid-Co Diving for the standpipe ROV inspection.  Lagoons got the final mowing for the closing of the season.
 
Old Business
No old business.

New Business
No new business.

Casey made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
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The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, December 5, 2016 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Bob made a motion to close the meeting.  Bill seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.
                                                                                         
									
                               Approved this 5th day of December, 2016
							  Medesa Sander, Mayor
							  Sheila Herman, City Clerk
                                                                                                                                                                        
